
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Q1E HOME LEARNING 2020 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Q1E Actions during covid-19 lockdown 
 

Q1E home learning strategy during school closure 

 

We share 

 First three weeks focused on revision and consolidation of prior learning 

 Progressive learning from week four, following planned curriculum  

 Maths and English every day for every year group 

 Daily activities covering subjects across the broader curriculum  

 Subject specific guidance and additional work for particular groups 

 Storytime, Artspace, VE Day museum, virtual sports day, holiday learning…   

We talk 

 Every child every week – phone calls from staff to pupils and families   

 Additional calls to the most vulnerable children 

 Teachers talk the plan - demonstrating approaches, explaining activities 

 Teacher and headteacher video messages on the website  

 Zoom teaching for specific groups 

 Talking together – zoom class meetings  

You share 

 Parent surveys about home learning and access to technology 

 SeeSaw used for children to share their learning with their teachers 

 New twitter and Instagram accounts for parents to share proud moments 

 Designated email contacts for each school, for parents to ask questions 

 

Key actions to support children, families and staff  

 

 New home learning website developed before lockdown: relevant work 

for pupils in all year groups from day one of closure. 

 Home learning shared with and accessed by many beyond the trust. 

 On-site provision for vulnerable and key worker children from day one, 

combined onto two Q1E sites, including Easter and bank holidays. 

 Almost all staff able to work from home until wider opening in June; 

shielding/vulnerable staff remained on home learning teams throughout. 

 Learning resources purchased and delivered for children needing them 

most, including ICT equipment, books, art materials and WiFi provision. 

 Over £7000 of supermarket vouchers purchased for families entitled to free 

school meals, before the government voucher schemes were launched.  

 Additional safeguarding policy agreed, plus guidance on supporting 

children and staff with bereavement. 

 Weekly trust board meetings held from mid-March to the end of the 

summer term, in addition to scheduled local governing body meetings.  

 Full risk assessment process before wider opening. 

 

66% of nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6 children across the trust 

returned to school in June (compared with 30% nationally) 



  

 

     Q1E HOME LEARNING 2020 

 

1 new website launched before lockdown 

14 weeks of home learning 

3 weeks of holiday activities 

70 days of lessons  

187 personal exhibits in the Q1E VE Day museum 

55 story time videos 

198 pieces of art shared in the Artspace 

6 ducklings hatched 

7250 points awarded for Virtual Sports Day 

Over 800 website resources created 

2 new social media home learning accounts with: 

204 Instagram posts and 229 tweets  

Thousands of zoom meetings 

32,452 unique website visitors 

155,000+ website visits 

8 million web page hits 

1900 children 

289 staff 

4 schools 

ONE TRUST 

 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

     

  

  

                                         

       

 

 

                                                           

   

Always stay humble and kind 


